
 

                   Nichola  
 
Nichola lives next door to Bryony 
and like Bryony is aware that her 
home is very vulnerable as the 
cliff edge gets nearer. 
 
She says that the house used to 
belong to her parents before they 
died and she has long, fond 
memories of living there. 
 
She was originally within the first 
phase of compensation (Phase A) 
but was downgraded to Phase B 
which was then withdrawn.  
 
She finds the situation unnerving 
and is under no illusion that she 
will lose the house without any 
compensation. 
 
She confides that two sets of 
neighbours have divorced over 
recent years due to the stress of 
finding their only asset had 
collapsed in value and their 
ability to move dramatically 
restricted. 
 
She lost both her parents and her 
husband within a few years of 
each other recently. The 
insurance received after their 
deaths was bittersweet as she 
has bought a small property close 
to the lighthouse and away from 
the "danger zone" which will 
provide income through rental 
until she has to move there. 
 
"I have to keep cheerful for the 
sake of my children, so I laugh a 
lot – otherwise I would cry" 
 
  
 


